The golf team finished fifth, and the volleyball team
completed an undefeated season with a rout of Phi
Kappa Tau in the championship game. Jim Pritsch, Joe
Soling, Bruce Douglas, Gary Lindemann, Bob Schmis-
seur, Russ Proch, Joe Van Wassenhove, and Jerry
Heisner led the team into the championship game where
long serving strings by Douglas and Proch led the team
to victory by scores of 15-6 and 15-1. All of the team
except Joe Soling will be back next year, and we are
looking forward to another unbeaten season. The fan
support was tremendous as the entire House and most
of the Little Sisters came to the championship game.
The ensuing party was one to remember.

Our basketball team is looking forward to making
the playoffs again this year. Bruce Douglas, Ron Sku-
pien, and Gordon Fujimoto are readying themselves for
the season by playing in a special “3-Man” league.
They are undefeated and should do well in the playoffs.

The first Crow hockey team, “Stanley’s Cup,” is
practicing for its first game. Condolences are in order
for Russ Proch who will tend goal. It will be the first
time ever at hockey for some of the players, but every-
one is enthusiastic about a fun-filled season.

We would like to thank our Brother Crows at Purdue
for putting up with our Pledges on their annual walkout.
The group included the Pledges, five Little Sisters, and
several recently initiated Brothers. They enjoyed the
Alpha Phi hospitality, and everyone agreed that it was
quite a weekend.

The yard is taking a new look as the father of Bob
Schmisseur donated three trees to the House. We co-
operated with Psi Upsilon Fraternity in building a
dumpster walk-way between our two Houses. We did
all of the work ourselves, and we're proud of the job
we did and the House unity developed through working
together.

The Pledge-Brother football game was won by the
Brothers again this year. The Pledges broke on top as
Steve Murphy passed to Steve Glos for a 7-0 lead, but
the Brothers came back on passes from Gary Linde-



